
22 July 2020 
 
 
Friends, colleagues, farmers  
 
A number of people have contacted me about the recent compensation developments with a mix of growing interest and 
mounting worry; interest because there finally seems to be some recognition on all sides of the table about the importance 
of resolving this issue once and for all (albeit for very different reasons across the relevant interest groups) ... and worry 
because important elements of the process remain very unclear and appear to have been (and perhaps are being) rushed 
without adequate transparency or consultation from the 4000 plus relevant claimants.   
 
I have also been asked by many people for my views specifically on 1) valuation 2) structure and 3) the legal process.   It is 
difficult to get an accurate picture from the UK, but I have watched the video of the Harare meeting and followed a reasonable 
amount of the whattsapp and telegram dialogue and had a large number of calls with informed players that are much closer 
to the process.   On one hand I have been encouraged by the calibre of questions being raised but also disappointed by the 
calibre of responses (or often lack thereof) on how these questions might be addressed?  And this is a concern.  That said 
we should also recognise the hard work and genuine efforts being put in by various groups and individuals on the ground to 
try and get some resolution to this very difficult issue.   
 
Fundamentally it is important to recognise that many ex-farmers (particularly those in Zim) are elderly and at various levels 
of destitution/ desperation and I sympathise deeply with the desire to try and resolve this issue quickly even if that means 
with significant compromise and at considerable discount. But I would caution that if we don’t apply/insist on the right 
conditions, and structure to this process we will get out-manoeuvred … yet again.  Someone suggested their support was 
for a bird in the hand v 2 in the bush. I would say that unconditional support on current info is more like half a bird … still in 
an extensive area of thick bush.  
 
And while at face value the recent offers (USD 3.5 Bn collectively) may seem attractive, not a cent has actually been raised 
yet and the devil will be in the detail, as anyone with interim payments will have discovered.   I would also suggest that 
anyone voting (and I’m told that many already have - which is their prerogative), or abstaining, should do so with as much 
knowledge as possible and in my view should make their vote (or abstinence) conditional by sending a covering email to 
CFU, CSC and Valcon to register some important caveats. I have taken the liberty of drafting a note and supplying the 
relevant e-mail contacts at the end of this message. It will take you 5 minutes but maybe give you some peace of mind.  
 
Short of those conditions and adequate scrutiny I would be very cautious about supporting any form of binding agreement 
at this stage.   If the CFU and CSC want a proper mandate then they should seek a proper mandate and that should 
involve a clear process, adequate information, and adequate time for consultation, scrutiny and feedback.    
 
Specific Questions:  
 
1) Basis of valuation?  
 
Having spent considerable time mulling this question over during my DPhil nearly 20 years ago1 and again more recently 
I’ve drawn up the attached chart (at the end of the document) to provide some historical context and comparison on the 
various valuations of Zim’s farming sector, from the initial asset and earnings values of all 6000 farms in 2002, compounded 
out over 17 years at 5% time value of money to illustrate a FULL current value.  I have then applied the various adjustments 
and discounts to reconcile with the current figure (USD 3.5bn) on the table, and then adjusted that to the proposed payment 
format.  This should hopefully provide a comprehensive picture around the background, the various elements of discount 
applied and highlight the significance of questions such as the time value of money in this discussion.   Various assumptions 
will be questioned but I think the general layout, magnitude and relevance of this illustration is important and defensible.  
 
2) Negotiated discount on improvements?  
 
Given the many and various elements of discount already applied to a FULL valuation (see chart) I’m not sure what the 
basis of negotiation from USD 5.2bn of improvements down to USD 3.5bn was?   In the recent meeting Mr Pascoe explained 
that it was because GoZ were not confident of raising the 5.2, thereby implying confidence in the 3.5? If the basis of the 
improvements valuation is already agreed by the World Bank, and technical officers from Zambia and Namibia then surely 
the USD 3.5bn constitutes 67% of an independent improvement value and should be the target of this exercise, but the 
remaining 33 percent (USD 1.7bn) will be deferred but recognised and remain in principle to be settled (as per the land 
component) further down the road?  
 

 
1 http://mokoro.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/commercial_farmers_and_the_state_selby_thesis.pdf 
 



3) Time value of money?  
 
There does not appear to be any clear basis of calculation for the time value of money in Valcon’s current Market and 
Improvements figures. There does seem to be some application but at what rate etc?   Most farms were seized 2000-2003, 
17-20 years ago.   Any respectable process would inherently apply a time value of money to compensation two decades 
later.   And any mathematician knows that compounded 7 percent interest doubles the base value every ten years.  Not 
recognising this component is arguably the biggest discount of all in the current valuation proposal, however I make this 
point just for context - not because I think it will ever materialise.   The relevant question, rather, is whether a time value will 
be applied to any deferred payments under the current proposal? I.e. explicitly the 4 deferred tranches.  My chart assumes 
not. And if fund raising takes longer than expected and we only raise a proportion of the target, will time value be applied 
accordingly?  
 
4) Transfer of value from highly developed farms to ranches?   
 
On the land v improvements discussion there seems to be strong support for transferring a value component from highly 
developed farms to pasture based ranches which is a laudable ‘team gesture’ and supportive of the fact that we were (and 
still are?) a community.    However, this raises the obvious question that if, as, and when a land component of compensation 
is raised how will this transfer of value be recovered or reallocated back to the intensive farms?  Is there an accurate register 
for this?  Will there be a time value of money applied?  
 
5) Legal Process?  
 
I have also been asked what the legal process of this (draft) agreement is and what protections are needed.  I am not a 
lawyer, but I am an Investor and assure you, with confidence, that trust is not in great supply between the relevant interest 
groups - and asking for basic legal assurance in the absence of trust is not an unreasonable question.  And offhand this is 
my greatest area of concern regarding the vote this week.   As far as I am aware there has been no clear process outline or 
letter?   It was unclear at the Celebration meeting whether there was to be a formal vote - and what would constitute a 
mandate - and what that mandate was for.  In the end it appeared to be an informal vote of confidence to continue 
discussions. Nothing more. Ben Gilpin reassured on this point several times.   He also stressed that there was no rush.    
 
However, it appears that the electronic vote this week on the valuation offers is being set up to represent a more significant 
mandate.  Valcon have issued a reactive statement to the many questions /rumours abounding but this does not clarify the 
key elements, which for me are as follows:  Is it seeking a formal mandate to sign an agreement? And is that a binding 
agreement?  And if so what exactly constitutes a quorum of claimants by number? And what proportion of that quorum 
constitutes support? There is mention of a ‘referendum’ in the statement. Really? On what exactly?  And why not stage this 
process through an initial non-binding MOU as an interim step? And frankly this should all have been clarified in advance.    
 
I am also led to believe from a number of sources that both internal and external legal advice around Conditions Precedent 
(CPs) has been ignored.   CPs are the up-front boundaries of any deal i.e. the basic non-negotiables for each side.   Without 
them everything remains on the table and any ‘agreement’ remains yet to be agreed.  My understanding is that the proposed 
CPs are not unreasonable - in fact they relate to the very basic expectations of a) payment in USD b) anywhere in the world 
at claimant choice c) with a standard time restricted escape clause.   If GOZ is unwilling to include these basic tenets at this 
stage one has to wonder what we’re actually trying to agree?    Some excellent points were made by Barry Munro in the 
meeting on the risks of civil v statutory law which were raised again in the online forums. In my view these need to be 
addressed to give this agreement any credibility and should be at the heart of any conditional support.   If these basic CPs 
are not established at this stage of an agreement it will be very difficult to introduce them without cost at a later stage. Ian 
Sheasby’s recent comments support Barry’s point and emphasise the importance of getting this right up front. And these 
particular risks frankly apply more directly and impactfully to those still domiciled/resident in Zim.     
 
Which then raises the other question I keep getting – why the rush to sign the deed?   I have no idea. Neither do any of the 
people that I’ve spoken to who are frankly much closer to the situation.  I’m told by another source that there may be a PR 
exercise (even signing ceremony?) next week but then wonder why that time pressure (if it is the case) hasn’t been used to 
either walk this back to a non-binding MOU or insist on incorporating the relevant CPs?  Another source thinks there is a 
window of opportunity that shouldn’t be missed - but if that is so, it demonstrates the risk of the moving dance floor and 
therefore the need to get the basics right.   
 
6) Proof of Funds? 
 
In any conventional deal ‘proof of funds’ is a primary and critical question.   At this stage, contrary to the attractive numbers 
flashing on screens, not a cent has been raised.   Which begs the question about what the fund-raising process would look 
like?   Is this for compensation to clear the air? Is it for rebuild? Or is it for both? Who are the likely financiers? Who will 
administer the funds and where?   What is the likelihood of raising funds against the current backdrop of rampant 
kleptocracy?  How do we reconcile Zim’s track record, arrears and credit profile into what is being proposed as a loan?   
What if we only raise a proportion of the funds?  How will the conditionalities around wider reforms be applied for Zim’s 



reintegration into the global lending mix?  This is all very complex but will ultimately determine the success or otherwise of 
the proposed solution and make no mistake the integrity/credibility of the proposed administration structures will be 
analysed/scrutinised in heavy detail.  And make no mistake either that any agreement here will be ‘pimped’ shamelessly by 
GoZ as they try to reengage international capital.   But my key point here being that a proper agreement with clear basic 
CPs (reduced wriggle room) actually benefits all parties, as it has a much better chance of being taken seriously than what 
was described to me today as “a child’s level agreement”.    
  
7) So do we vote Yes or No?  
 
I think that this is essentially a personal choice.   And frankly I don’t think it will really make any difference at this stage.  And 
it won’t benefit or penalise you either way, or if you abstain.  I believe that 1500-1800 plus Yes votes may already be in but 
who really knows?  For me, the important element is rather how you caveat your vote or apply some condition to it.   There 
is no mechanism for this on the Valcon link, but I would suggest that (whichever way you vote) you should message Valcon, 
CFU and CSC together with an email along the following lines:  
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
Dear Valcon, CFU and CSC  admin@valconzim.com bdg@cfu.org africaconsult@gmail.com 
    Ivordale.pascoe@gmail.com jrpashton@gmail.com mashc@cfuzim.org 
 
Re:   Claimant Name: ….      Farm Name : …..   Ref number : ….. 
 
Many thanks for your collective efforts in getting us this far.   
 
(delete or shape options in yellow shade below accordingly)   
 
We have voted Yes /No as per your recent link (or We have abstained from voting) but would like to make it clear that:  
 
Our supportive vote is based on the following expectations:  
 
Our negative vote has been (in part? Or Wholly?) because the following conditions do not yet appear to have been 
included in the draft agreement:   
 

• No binding agreement should be signed without the relevant CPs.   And for avoidance of doubt:  
• Clear stipulation that Compensation to be paid in USD anywhere in the world per claimant’s choice  
• Clear assurance in agreement that no further tax or deductions are due beyond Valcon fees, outstanding SI6 

claims, and any interim payments already received. 
• Any deferred tranches of payment will carry a time value of money (interest rate 5%) 
• Clear time limited escape clause for non-performance  
• Final Agreement to require Quorum of >3000 registered farmer claimants 
• Final Agreement to require >60% support of quorum for approval     
• Ability for Independent Legal Review of Draft Agreement throughout 9 month consultation period  
• Independent professional board / trust to be established to collect, administer and distribute funds  
• CSC to immediately draft and share a full detailed process outline with all claimants  

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
 
At the very least this action will create a record of reasonable questions at a critical juncture which should hopefully 
strengthen the next stage of this process and encourage accountability.  Have the relevant bodies followed due process? 
Have they represented this vote accurately? Have they allowed adequate time and consultation for this particular juncture?  
 
For what it’s worth, we as a family have decided to vote No.  Not because we disagree with the number we have been 
allocated - we’re actually fine with that, despite my chart - but because we think this vote is being used for a mandate stretch 
that hasn’t been properly explained.  And we feel uncomfortable supporting an agreement (with a ‘tricky’ counterparty) 
lacking some very basic very reasonable conditions.   Admittedly the agreement may not bind you as an individual, but it 
may bind the farmers’ group (and any compensation prospects) as a whole.   Also, in my experience when the lawyers start 
running for the door, or getting ignored /excluded, or start jumping up and down, (apparently all three of these activities in 
evidence) you have to start paying attention, walk in with the bowler, and ask why?  
 
I must stress that my questions and suggestions here are not aimed at stopping the deal, or criticising the efforts being 
made, but rather at strengthening a promising foundation up front.    Let’s hope that this initiative has the genuine will on 
all sides to get some traction and tighten itself up into something more serious and credible.   And do moderate your 
expectations - this is just the start - there is a long way to go! 
 
All the best  
Angus Selby  
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